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Indiana Greenkeepers' Association 
By Carl A. Bretzlaff 

Our association was organized in 1928 with 22 charter members. 
Its membership is now 35. Greenkeepers and assistant greenkeepers 
on Indiana courses are eligible for membership provided they have 
had at least two years of actual experience. The annual dues are $5. 
Meetings are held monthly at the various clubs with which the mem­
bers are associated. Inspection of the course is made at the meeting, 
followed by a luncheon and a general discussion. The green commit­
tee of the club at which the meeting is held is always in attendance. 
At our meeting in October, 1930, which was held at the Christiana 
Country Club, at Elkhart, we held our annual tournament. The win­
ter meetings are held at Hotel Lincoln, in Indianapolis. During 1930 
twelve regular meetings were held. 

A meeting of the Indiana Greenkeepers* Association 

It is our hope to be able to have a short course of instruction in 
greenkeeping established at Purdue University, and also to establish 
an experimental turf garden in the state. 

The officers of the association for 1930 were as follows: President, 
Victor George, Country Club of Lafayette; first vice-president, Albert 
Esterline, Delaware Country Club; second vice-president, Carl J. 
Coy, Tippecanoe Lake Country Club; secretary, Carl A. Bretzlaff, 
Meridian Hills Country Club, Indianapolis, Ind.; treasurer, George 
Hawkins, Speedway Golf Course. 

The officers for 1931 are : President, Victor George, Country Club 
of Lafayette; first vice-president, Carl J. Coy, Tippecanoe Lake Coun­
try Club; second vice-president, William Yergin, Christiana Country 
Club; secretary, Chester Coval, Avalon Country Club, Indianapolis, 
Ind.; treasurer, George Hawkins, Country Club of Indianapolis. 


